
 
The location of this meeting is accessible and reasonable accommodations will be provided to persons 
with disabilities who require assistance. If you need a reasonable accommodation, please contact the 
city of Newton’s ADA Coordinator, Jini Fairley, at least two business days in advance of the meeting: 
jfairley@newtonma.gov or (617) 796-1253. The city’s TTY/TDD direct line is: 617-796-1089. For the 
Telecommunications Relay Service (TRS), please dial 711. 

Committee of the Whole Agenda 
 

City of Newton 
In City Council 

 

Wednesday, September 4, 2024 
  
The Committee of the Whole will hold this meeting as a virtual meeting at 7:45 pm in conjunction 
with the regularly scheduled City Council Meeting on Wednesday, September 4, 2024.  To view this 
meeting use this link at the above date and time: https://newtonma-gov.zoom.us/j/87583802721  

One tap mobile  US: +13126266799,,81166494641# US (Chicago) 

Dial by your location  +1 646 558 8656    Meeting ID: 875 8380 2721 
 

Items scheduled for discussion: 
 

Referred to Committee of the Whole 

#343-24 
Request to authorize City Council designee to file an appeal with the Zoning Board of 
Appeals 

 COUNCILORS GREENBERG, LEARY and OLIVER request discussion and approval to file 
an appeal on behalf of the City Council with the Zoning Board of Appeals (ZBA) 
concerning the ruling by the Commissioner of Inspectional Services dated August 14, 
2024 regarding 16-22 Clinton Street, and expending $1,000 from city council sunshine 
funds to file the appeal. 
Special Permit Back Up Material - Record SP-23-28 - ViewPoint Cloud 
Building Permit Back Up Material- Record BP-23-3187 - ViewPoint Cloud  

 
Note:  It is the opinion of the Ward 1 Councilors that the item falls within the scope of Section 2-9 of 
the Newton City Charter and should be declared an emergency measure necessary to protect the 
health and safety of the people and property of the City of Newton which requires a separate 2/3 vote 
of the City Council. 

 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Marc Laredo, President 

mailto:jfairley@newtonma.gov
https://newtonma-gov.zoom.us/j/87583802721
https://newtonma.viewpointcloud.com/records/789744
https://newtonma.viewpointcloud.com/records/807233


EMERGENCY PREAMBLE 

BE IT HEREBY ORDERED: 

WHEREAS, it is the opinion of the City Council that the following measure constitutes an Emergency Measure under 
Section 2-9(b) of the Charter of the City of Newton due to the precise timeline of filing an appeal to the Zoning 
Board of Appeals by September 13, 2024; 

WHEREAS, the City Council seeks to appeal the decision rendered by Newton’s Inspectional Services Department 
(ISD) on August 14, 2024 regarding the project and Council Order # 195-23 for 20 Clinton Street. 

WHEREAS, the City Council, in order to preserve the public confidence in the city council and the special permit 
process, as well as the health and convenience of residents, proposes that an appeal be filed with ZBA regarding 
inconsistencies between the project documentation and project in the process of being built. 

THEREFORE, the following measure shall be and hereby is adopted as an Emergency Measure which shall take 
effect immediately upon adoption.  

Referred to Committee of the Whole 
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Strict code enforcement makes the city safer 
Before buying, renting, or leasing check zoning 

August 14, 2024 

TO: Request for Zoning Enforcement Complainants 
RE: 16-22 Clinton Street Request for Zoning Enforcement  

Inspector Buddy Lamplough and I conducted a site visit inspection at 16-22 Clinton Street on 
August 2, 2024, in response to a Zoning Enforcement request. During our visit, we measured the 
retaining walls, compared the elevations with the City Council-approved plans, and checked the 
areas where the patios will be installed. Everything appeared to be consistent with the approved 
plan. On July 25, 2024, a rough as-built survey plan was uploaded to verify the buildings’ heights 
from the proposed average grade for compliance, which was found to be 35.1 feet and compliant 
with the approved plan.  

Another site visit was carried out on August 6, 2024, to measure the height at the front of the 
buildings facing Clinton Street. The height from rough grade to the first-floor elevation was 54 
inches. The height from the garage floor to the finish floor was 30 inches. I have had meetings with 
the architect and builder to ensure that the grading at the front entrances accurately matches the 
proposed finish grades on site as approved by the City Council. The contractor is working on 
correcting the height of the retaining walls to align with the approved site plan, which should be 
completed within the next few weeks. 

In summary, the heights of the retaining walls will be brought into compliance within the next 2-3 
weeks. The approved engineering plan indicates a 1st-floor elevation of 53.5 feet, while the as-built 
survey showed 53.45 feet. The grading facing Clinton Street. is at 50.0 feet where the foundation 
meets the finished grade, with a 1st-floor elevation of 53.45 feet, resulting in a 3.45-feet difference 
from grade to the finished floor, as shown on the Council-approved plans.  

The proposed height of the buildings is 35.34 feet from the average grade. A rough building as-built 
survey was completed to verify the height from the proposed average grade, which was found to be 
35.1 feet, a reduction of .24 feet. Final grading is yet to be completed. I have not observed the site 
during rainy conditions to check for water ponding at the rear retaining wall abutting the Lincoln 
Street property. If this is occurring and not in conformance with the stormwater ordinance, it will be 
investigated and addressed. 

Following ISD’s site inspections and meetings with the developer, it has been determined that they 
are complying with the site and architectural plans approved by the City Council, and no 
enforcement action is required at this time.  

Anthony Ciccariello 
Commissioner 
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